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August 21, 2006
Monica L. Ray, President

Cactus International, Inc.
211 S. Main Street

Moscow, ID  83843

Subject:
Docket UT-063053, Late-filed Interconnection Agreement with Verizon Northwest, Inc.
Dear Ms. Ray:
On July 11, 2006, Verizon Northwest, Inc. (Verizon) filed a request for approval of an interconnection agreement with a first amendment (agreement) between Verizon and Cactus International, Inc. (Cactus) in Docket UT-063053.  The agreement is a consent item scheduled for the commission’s open meeting on August 30, 2006.  
The agreement provides rates, terms and conditions for interconnection, unbundled network elements, resale, collocation, and 911 services.  The agreement was signed by Cactus on February 17, 2006, and by Verizon on June 22, 2006.  The agreement was filed 144 days after Cactus’ signature. The commission reserves the right to investigate, and if appropriate, commence a separate proceeding to complain, enforce, and penalize Cactus for failure to meet the filing requirements of Section 252 of the Telecommunications Act of 1996.  WAC 480-07-640 (effective January 1, 2004) makes it clear that interconnection agreements are to be filed for approval within 30 days after the agreement is signed.    
For further information, or if you have any questions, please contact Deborah Reynolds by e-mail dreynold@wutc.wa.gov or telephone (360) 664-1255.

Sincerely,

Carole J. Washburn

Executive Secretary

cc:  Mr. Richard Potter, Attorney, Verizon Northwest Inc.,  P.O. Box 1003, Everett, WA 
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